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February 12th, 2017 
6th Sunday in Ordinary time 

Mass Schedule & Intentions for Feb 14th - Feb 19th 

 

Tue, Feb 14…....5:00 pm Mass at St. Martin: Rosemary Duttenhefner by St. Martin Altar Society  

Wed, Feb. 15….7:30 am Mass at St. Joseph:  Clarence Schumacher by Delphine Schumacher 

         .....9:00 am Mass at KRCC: Mass has been cancelled KRCC until further  

notice due to Flu 

Thurs, Feb. 16...12:00 pm Mass at St. Martin:  Andy Grinsteinner by Rosie Schumacher 

Fri, Feb. 17….....8:30 am Mass at St. Joseph: Anthony Misslin by Misslin Family 

Sat, Feb. 18….....5:00 pm Mass at St. Joseph: Anna Weiand by Dale Weiand 

Sun, Feb. 19…....8:00 am Mass at St. Joseph: Henry Dukart by Helen Dukart and Family 

       .........10:00 am Mass at St. Martin:  Parishioners  
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St. JOSEPH CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

Serving the Assembly: 
Sat, Feb 18: (5 pm)        Lector:  Kari Trappen   ~   Altar Servers:  Wesley Jordan, Paige Hetzler, and Alexius Huntimer 
           Eucharistic Ministers:  Lesley Phillips and Kim Vettel 

            Greeters:  Dave & Kim Vettel 

Sun, Feb 19: (8 am)       Lector:  Jerolyn Wallach   ~   Altar Servers:  Kylee and Weston Kline and Braylen Schirado 
           Eucharistic Ministers:  Jerolyn Wallach and Cindy Ziman 

            Homebound: Darlene Schultz (873-5845)    ~    Greeters: Al & Lorraine Schmidt                                                       

 
 

Confessions- 4:00-4:50 before Saturday Mass; 7:00-7:50 before 8 am Sunday Mass; 9:30-9:50 before 10 am Sunday Mass 
 

New to the Parish – Please call the church office to register- 873-5397(Mon & Fri: 8:30 am -2:30 pm, Wed: 8:30-11:30 am) 
 

Ministry to the Sick- If you are sick & would like Communion in your home please call the Church Office- 873-5397 
 

Baptism- Contact Fr. Phillips or call the Church Office - Prayer Chain- For special prayer needs- Audrey Krebs-873-5949 
 



















 

 

 

    
 

Mon, Feb 13:         Divine Mercy Chaplet and Rosary at 3:45 pm,  

Wed, Feb 15:         Religious Education Classes  

                Confirmation at St. Joseph at 6:45 pm 

Thurs, Feb 16:      BCB class at 6:30 pm at STJ 

Fri, Feb 17:           Bible Study following Mass 
 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION – Darlene Mellmer/ Jessie Palaniuk (873-5006): 

Email: stjk-6@midconetwork.com or stj7-12@midconetwork.com 
 

PARISH APPRECIATION DINNER: Everyone is invited for food and fellowship following the 10:00 am Mass 

today. The meal will be provided and served in the parish hall. We will be serving roast beef, mashed potatoes and 

gravy, bun and bars. Please join Father Phillips and the staff as we celebrate YOU – the hands, feet and heart of the 

Church. 
 

Hospice is holding their annual Valentine Cookie Fundraising event. They could also use help with cookie donations, 

packaging the cookies which will take place on Monday, February 13 at the Hazen City Hall at 9:00am and delivering on 

Tuesday the 14th. If you have any questions or would be willing to help with any of these activities, please contact the 

Hospice Office at 748-7380.    

 
 

Thirsty? Theology on Tap begins at 4 pm Sunday, February 19th in the St. Martin Fellowship 

Hall.  Tap into something more during this monthly series featuring engaging guest speakers from 

across the Diocese.  Our February guest speaker is Jerome Richter, VP of Public Affairs at U of 

Mary.  All age 18+ are encouraged to pull up a chair and join us for these fulfilling conversations 

about faith in a relaxed atmosphere.  Have a bite, a pint and a prayer on us; or bring your own 

favorite beverage. 

 

 

 

February  2016 Last Week Monthly YTD Collection YTD Budgeted 

 (Feb 2- Feb 10) (Feb 2- Feb 10) (Jul 1- Feb 10) (Jul 1- Feb 10) 

Adult Collection $   1,866 $    1,866 $ 69,893 $  66,091 

EFT Collection $   2,870 $    4,415 $ 40,693 $  37,750 

Loose Collection $      179 $       179 $   6,058 $    5,065 

Youth Collection $          0 $         55 $      611 $       643 

Total Income: $   4,915 $    6,515 $117,255 $109,549 

Building Fund $      120 $       120   

Expenses: $   3,862 $    6,937   
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St. MARTIN CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

Serving the Assembly: 
 

 

Sun, Feb 19:  (10 am)   Lector: Monte Erhardt ~   Altar Servers: Lucy Pulver, Harper Skaare and Abby Lemer 

          Eucharistic Ministers: Lunette Eberle, Wayne & Deb Helvik 
          Homebound: Ann Unterseher (748-6290) 

 
Confessions- 4:00-4:50 before Saturday Mass; 7:00-7:50 before 8 am, Sunday Mass; 9:30–9:50 before 10 am Sunday Mass 

New to the Parish – Please call the church office to register- 748-2121 (Tue & Thur 8:30 am- 2:30 pm, Wed 12:00am-2:30pm) 

Ministry to the Sick- If you are sick & would like Communion at home please call Sylvia Lorenzano (748-5597) 

Baptism- Contact Fr. Phillips or call the Church Office - Prayer Chain- For special prayer needs- LuAnn Woeste at 748-2300 
 

 
   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

      
 
 
 

 
 

Wed, Feb 15:     Prayer Shawl meets at 1:00 pm 

                          Religious Education Classes                                

Confirmation at St. Joseph at 6:45 pm 

Thurs, Feb 16:   BCB class at STJ at 6:30 pm 

 

 

 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION- Michelle Reinhardt - 748-6184; Email:  stmreled@westriv.com 

   

The Steubenville Shoe Drive fundraiser scheduled for February 15 has been cancelled. The students will 

instead be selling Pizza Corner Pizzas during the month of February. Please look for us in the parish hall 

after masses. We also have about 26 bags of Rushmore Taffy left. If you are interested in any please leave 

Michelle a message in the office at 748-6184. We are so very grateful for the support of our parish especially 

as we have 35 students attending this year’s conference!  

 

St. Martin Finance and Parish Councils will meet on February 21, 2017.  Our Finance Council will meet 

at 5:30 pm following Mass in the Fellowship Hall with our parish council meeting to follow at 6:30 pm. 

 

Hospice is holding their annual Valentine Cookie Fundraising event. They could also use help with cookie 

donations, packaging the cookies which will take place on Monday, February 13 at the Hazen City Hall at 

9:00am and delivering on Tuesday the 14th. If you have any questions or would be willing to help with any of 

these activities, please contact the Hospice Office at 748-7380.    
 

Thirsty? Theology on Tap begins at 4 pm Sunday, February 19th in the St. Martin Fellowship 

Hall.  Tap into something more during this monthly series featuring engaging guest speakers from 

across the Diocese.  Our February guest speaker is Jerome Richter, VP of Public Affairs at U of 

Mary.  All age 18+ are encouraged to pull up a chair and join us for these fulfilling conversations 

about faith in a relaxed atmosphere.  Have a bite, a pint and a prayer on us; or bring your own 

favorite beverage. 
 

 

 

February  2016 Last Week Monthly YTD Collection YTD Budgeted 

 (Feb 2 - Feb 10) (Feb 21- Feb 10) (Jul 1- Feb 10) (Jul 1- Feb 10) 

Adult Collection $   1,727 $   1,727 $  53,922 $ 54,109 

EFT Collection $      485 $      585 $  16,618 $ 16,363 

Loose Collection $      324 $      324 $    7,909 $   7,550 

Youth Collection $        38 $        38 $       684 $      657 

Total Income: $   2,574 $   2,674 $  79,133 $ 78,679 

Furnace  

Building Fund 

$      150 

$      407 

$      150 

$      407 

$  14,518 $ 19,000 

Expenses: $      975 $   3,821   
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Just a reminder that the first annual diocesan Hannah’s Hope Mass is to be held Monday, 

February 13th, at 6:00 pm, at Cathedral, with Bishop Kagen as the main celebrant. This Mass is  

for any couple or others struggling with infertility For more information see 

www.bismarckdiocese.com/Hope . 
 

The 2017 Diocesan Collection for Black and Indian Mission will be held next weekend on February 

18th and 19th.  With your contribution to the BIMC, you'll help support good teachers to help African 

American and Native American kids learn. In 2016, your generous donations reached over 4,000 

students in more than 250 schools and parishes across the United States. We need men and women 

living the consecrated life to give witness to a radical Christian life. We need priests in order to have 

the Eucharist! Supporting the BIMC enables us to help encourage vocations to the priesthood and 

religious life in diocesan communities across the country. 
 

Lutheran Social Services Housing:  “My people will live in peaceful dwelling places, in secure 

homes and in undisturbed places of rest” Isiah 32:18.  Every day we see stories of HOPE for families 

who have obtained a place to live through LSS housing.  Stories of stability for their family, stories 

of safe homes for their children, stories of affordable rents to fit almost every individual’s budget 

from someone receiving only social security to someone working in a professional career, as well as 

stories of how our property managers treat all individuals with kindness and compassion .  Once 

such example of HOPE is being built right in our community in Beulah.  New Energy Apartments 

will be completed by March 1, 2017. Please call John Phillips at 701-793-1999 or Leasing staff at 

701-271-3207 for a free tour or an application to rent.  Maybe one apartment will be just right for 

you or someone you know! 
 

Women’s Simple Lenten retreat: A women’s Lenten retreat will be held at Church of St. Anne in 

Bismarck on Saturday, March 11.  Father Russ Kovash, pastor of St. Joseph in Williston, will be the 

guest speaker. He will present “Gratitude, the Virtue that Changes Us.” The event runs from 8 a.m. 

to 2 p.m. and includes Mass, breakfast and lunch, two talks, shopping, a large free table, silent 

auction, confession, and Eucharistic adoration. Registration begins at 7:15 a.m. Early registration by 

or before March 5 is $25 or $30 after that date. Student rate is $15. Make checks payable to "A 

Simple Lenten Retreat for Women" and send them to: Patti Armstrong (471-9633) 618 West 

Boulevard St. Bismarck, ND 58501. 
 

Diocesan Cursillo weekends in March at Trinity High School in Dickinson. The Men's Cursillo is 

March 2nd-5th and the Women's Cursillo is March 16th-19th. Applications are available at 

www.bismarckdiocese.com. There are still spots available for both Men’s and Women’s Cursillo. If 

you have any questions, please contact Jim Hopfauf at 701-527-0143 or Kathy Dosch at 701-527-

3221. 
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